
Coalition of Gresham Neighborhood Associations 
July 8, 2025 – Remotely Held (Zoom) 

Meeting Minutes 
 

NEIGHBORHOOD ATTENDEES NEIGHBORHOOD ATTENDEES 

Centennial 
 

North Central INACTIVE 

Central City INACTIVE Northeast INACTIVE 

Gresham Butte Jim Buck North Gresham INACTIVE 

Gresham Pleasant 
Valley 

Richard Barker Northwest John Bildsoe 

Historic Southeast INACTIVE Powell Valley 
 

Hogan Cedars INACTIVE Rockwood 
 

Hollybrook INACTIVE Southwest Dana Duval 

Kelly Creek Karin Zachow, Carol 
Rulla 

Wilkes-East Janet Unruh 

Staff & Guests Jay Higgins, Senior Transportation Manager, City of Gresham; 
Officer Skeehan, Police Department, City of Gresham 

 
The meeting opened at 7:02 p.m., Jim Buck, Coalition Co-President presiding.   
 
1.  Meeting minutes for June 10, 2025, were approved as written.   
 
2.  No public comment was presented.   
 
3.  Transportation System Plan (TSP) Update – Jay Higgins:  The presentation included 
an overview of the process and progress of the TSP.  The focus of the update was on 
climate, equity, safety, and emerging technologies.  The updates were mostly minor, 
aligning the TSP with the regional plan.  The TSP draft is expected to be completed in 
the summer of 2025, and adoption is expected by the end of 2025.  Discussion included 
questions and concerns related to the TSP and city transportation planning in general. 
 
4.  Climate Friendly Equitable Communities (CFEC) – Jay Higgins:  The purpose of 
CFEC is to reduce greenhouse gases in Oregon and to create climate friendly areas 
where people can meet their daily needs without having to drive.  The CFEC rules 
include changes to transportation planning and parking rules.  The possibilities 
concerning the way the parking rules may be applied and enforced were discussed.     
 
6.  Neighborhood and City News and Reports: 
 
     a.  Neighborhood Services Report:  No report (no representative present). 
 
     b.  Co-President Report.  Carol announced the following:  1) there is an open 
invitation to the East County Homeless Resource Center (ECHRC) meeting on July 9th, 
2 to 3 p.m.  The meeting can be attended virtually and will be recorded to be shared.  2)  
Be aware that scam emails to neighborhood officers are circulating again.  There was 



some discussion about officers’ phone numbers being available on the city’s public 
website. 
 
     d.  NA Reports and Concerns.  No report. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:43 p.m. 
 
Minutes prepared by Dana Duval – Coalition Secretary-Treasurer 
 
 
 
 

Next meeting:  Tuesday, August 12th 


